
 

 

October 16, 2019 

 

TO:   KMPO Board Members 

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: 2019-2025 KMPO TIP Amendment #25 Adding Early Phases of New Projects  

 

KMPO 2019-2025 Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #25 introduces Eight new projects, recently 

approved by the ITD Board as part of the 2020-2026 Transportation Improvement Program adoption.  Amendment of 

these projects will allow ITD to begin early preliminary engineering as well as come heavy maintenance/repairs on 

Interstate 90.  These projects are being administratively amended into the 2019-2025 TIP, they have been through the full 

public involvement process for the 2020-2026 STIP/TIP; therefore have fulfilled their public involvement requirement 

pursuant to Title 23 prior to approval by the ITD Board. ITD certifies Federal program funds are available to support the 

funding identified within this amendment. 

 

 
 
This projects identified above will provide substantial safety and security improvements on state highway system and 
that of Interstate 90.  They will also contribute to meeting the ITD performance measures. 
  

The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization, approves this Administrative Amendment #25 as identified above 

effective October 16, 2019. 

 

This amendment will be posted on the KMPO website at www.kmpo.net  on October 16, 2019. 

http://www.kmpo.net/

